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Dear Parents and Carers 

 

We are looking forward next week to World Book Day on Thursday 7 March – please see the notice from Mr 

Barnes, who leads literacy across the curriculum. It was wonderful to welcome author Dan Smith to our school this 

morning. Dan has written a number of books for young readers. Year 7 students enjoyed hearing Dan talk about his 

books and his own school experiences. It was wonderful to learn that Dan is the great-grandson of Jack Lawson, the 

Lord Lawson of Beamish after whom our school is named. Speaking to him after his talk, it was good to hear some 

stories about Jack Lawson, his work in government, and his own educational experiences. I shall be making my own 

contribution to our celebration of World Book Day, reading a chapter of Tanya Landman’s retelling of Mary 

Shelley’s ‘Frankenstein’ as a form of audio book.  

 

Also in this newsletter is some important safeguarding information for parents and carers. Mr Cooper, Deputy 

Principal, has included information on Online Safety and on ‘County Lines’. For those of you who are not familiar 

with the term, ‘County Lines’ refers to highly organised crime gangs who trade drugs across different areas. We 

know that young people – including those who have no previous involvement in gangs or drugs – are in particular 

danger of being drawn into County Lines activities. Please read the information in the newsletter and, if you have 

any concerns at all in relation to your own or other people’s children, contact the Police or your child’s Year Leader 

at school.  

 

Mr Cooper is acting as our Designated Safeguarding Lead, coordinating safeguarding across the school in Mr 

Rayner’s absence. Mr Cooper coordinates the work of our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads, who include all 

our Year Leaders and a number of Assistant Principals. Please do not hesitate to contact a member of the 

safeguarding team if you have any concerns or enquiries.  

 

I would like to end with two more celebratory announcements. Following a rigorous selection process, I have 

appointed Mr Cumiskey in a permanent position as Year Leader (currently Year 8 Leader). Mr Cumiskey was 

initially appointed on a temporary basis last June. Since then, he has developed strong relationships with parents and 

students, and with Miss Harrison (Deputy Year 8 Leader) he has overseen considerable improvements in the 

behaviour, attendance and achievement of students in Year 8. I congratulate Mr Cumiskey on his appointment, and I 

know that he will continue to work hard to develop relationships with parents and carers.  

 

Our advertisement for a permanent year leader attracted a substantial amount of interest: more than 20 prospective 

applicants were shown around the school, 37 applications were received, and five candidates were interviewed. This 

continued high level of interest in careers at Lord Lawson shows the esteem with which the school is now held 

locally.  

 

The other cause for celebration is the announcement of our next Academy Production. We are delighted to have 

secured the rights to perform The Wizard of Oz, the stage version of the classic film musical. Our own version will 

offer some updated elements, but the basic storyline is a very suitable one for our students: each of the main 

characters is on a journey of self-discovery and transformation, and the expected source of help (the Wizard) turns 

out to be less significant than the changes and support the characters have experienced for themselves along the way. 

In educational terms, this story resonates with us: the value of education is in the relationships, the knowledge and 

understanding, and the skills our students develop every day at school. Although education is certainly ‘for the 

future’, I strongly believe that its value is also to be found in the present as well.  

 

With all good wishes,  

 

Yours faithfully  

 

Dr Andrew Fowler  

Principal  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

World Book Day (WBD) 

 

World Book Day will take place next week on Thursday 7 March and we have a number of exciting events 

planned as part of our annual celebrations at Lord Lawson of Beamish Academy. Please see the poster below 

for further details. 

 

Today we commenced our celebrations early with a visit from Dan Smith, an award-winning author of books 

for young readers, who spoke with the whole of year 7 during period 2 and delivered a workshop to students 

who participate in the Reading Partners scheme during period 3. I am sure that hearing from Dan will have 

inspired lots of students to read some of his brilliant books! 
 

Please continue to encourage students to read regularly at home and please also support our efforts to celebrate 

World Book Day by making sure students in years 7 to 9 are equipped with a reading book – they will need 

these with them during a number of lessons next week as they are asked to Drop Everything and Read. 

 

Mr S Barnes 

Teacher of English and Politics | Literacy Lead Across the Curriculum 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

Year 10 and 12: Spring Assessments 

 

A note for parents and carers of students in years 10 and 12, that Spring Assessments will begin week 

commencing Monday 11 March, and will run for a two week period, ending Friday 22 March. 

 

Mr D Cave 

Assistant Principal 



 

  

 

Online Safety 

 

The internet and mobile technology, for all its glory and opportunities, does unfortunately feature threats and 

challenges. These may involve online abuse, bullying, threats, impersonation, grooming, harassment or 

exposure to offensive and/or violent content. 

 

All of these are harms we all have a duty to protect young people from – and we shouldn’t underestimate its 

seriousness. If young people are exposed to – or perpetrate – these behaviours, they can be life-altering. 

 

For further information and advice, please refer to the Online Safety Newsletter in the following pages. 

 

You will also find information that we are sharing on behalf of Northumbria Police, for parents and carers of 

children aged 11+, to raise awareness about the issue of County Lines and how it can affect young people and 

their families. 

 

Mr I Cooper 

Deputy Principal 

 

 

Upcoming GCSE Drama Exam 

 

Year 11 drama students will undertake their GCSE Drama, Component 2, exam on Wednesday 13 March. Students 

will be off timetable all day to prepare and perform their exam pieces in front of a visiting examiner from AQA. 

 

Students have been working towards this practical exam, which is 20% of their overall exam grade since 

October 2023.  Students may need to bring in additional props and costumes, which we have discussed in 

lessons, but these will be minimal. 
 

For further information about the exam, please contact at jrace@lordlawson.academy and I will be happy to 

help. 
 

Miss J Race 

Teacher of Drama 
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Lord Lawson of Beamish Academy Production 2024 announcement 

  

We are extremely excited to announce that we will be following the yellow brick road, somewhere over the 

rainbow, to the Emerald City for our new Academy Production... 

  

THE WIZARD OF OZ (Youth Edition)  

  

Join us this October, as we discover Dorothy and Toto, on their journey to meet the great and powerful Wizard 

of Oz. We are thrilled with this opportunity to realise our Lord Lawson interpretation of this much-loved 

musical, filled with heart, courage, friendship, and self-discovery.  

  

2024 is the perfect year for us to stage this classic story, as in November, just after our show run, the highly 

anticipated movie musical, Wicked, staring Cynthia Erivo and Ariana Grande will be released. Wicked is a 

prequal story to The Wizard of Oz, exploring the origins of lead character Elphaba, who later becomes known 

as Oz’s, Wicked Witch of the West. Making 2024 an intriguing time to revisit the original heroine, Dorothy and 

her Oz adventure, perhaps with some creative Wicked inspired moments.   

  

Last year The Wizard of Oz was re-imaged for a summer run at the London Palladium. With modern 

interpretations of famous Oz characters, staring comedian Jason Manford as the Cowardly Lion and Diversity 

Star, Ashley Banjo as the Tin Man. This updated production has inspired Team PA to further explore our 

retelling of the Wizard of Oz in a unique way for our Lord Lawson audiences. 
 

We had an incredible reaction from our Performers this week, launching rehearsals with excitement, 

enthusiasm, and a wonderful rendition of Somewhere Over The Rainbow. 
 

And so, the audition process now begins. Any student interested in joining Performers and participating in The 

Wizard of Oz are encouraged to speak to Miss Brown as soon as possible, as we are almost at capacity for 

student participation. Wizard of Oz rehearsals will continue every Wednesday after school, 3.30pm to 

5pm. Performers will receive an information letter before the end of the term, confirming show dates and 

details.  

  

Now that we have shared our exciting announcement with you, we can officially say that… “we’re off to see the 

Wizard” and look forward to sharing our journey to Oz with you all. 

  

For Further information regarding The Wizard of Oz (Youth Edition) please contact me via email at 

sbrown@lordlawson.academy and I will be happy to help. 

 

Miss S Brown 

Subject Leader – Performing Arts 
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Ski Trip 2024 

 

Over February half term, 66 of our students and 8 members of staff travelled to Radstadt, in the Sportwelt 

Amadé, Austria, for our annual ski trip. We have all had an amazing time and have returned thoroughly 

exhausted. 
 

It was a pleasure to accompany our students. The success of the trip is due in part to our students’ positive 

attitude and behaviour. Throughout the trip they showed thoughtfulness, kindness, politeness, respect and 

resilience. Their maturity, responsibility, enthusiasm and especially their determination was appreciated by all 

the staff and contributed to a fun and positive atmosphere. 

  

We have received many compliments from the ski instructors, the coach drivers, the ski-reps and Werner and 

Sabine who run the hotel. They were all delighted with our group and are looking forward to welcoming us in 

the future. 

 

On behalf of myself and the other members of staff who accompanied the trip: Mr White, Miss Seddon, Mr 

Earle, Miss Frater, Miss Rees, Mr Barnes, Miss Golby, we would like to say a well done to everyone and thank 

you for making half term both memorable and enjoyable. 
 

Mrs S Hulme 

Teacher of Mathematics and Trip Leader 

  
 

  
 

 
 

 



 

 

  

 

Year 8 Subject Parents’ Evening 

 

The year 8 subject parents’ evening is scheduled to take place on Thursday 7 March 2024, 3.45 – 6.45pm.   

 

The evening will once again be online using the School Cloud platform. The appointment system is now open 

to all parents and carers. Should you have any issues accessing School Cloud, please email: 

lordlawson@lordlawson.academy. 

 

Mrs S J Wakefield 

PA to SLT 

 

 

 

 

Sustainable Prom Shop –  Whickham School 

 

Whickham School has launched a sustainable prom shop for prom clothing, which will be open during the 

February half term holidays. The aim is to make prom accessible to all students. All dresses and suits are FREE 

TO BORROW. 

 

Any year 11 or year 13 student from any Gateshead secondary school is invited to contact the school for an 

appointment.  All appointments must be pre-booked and are private.  

 

Please view the details on the information flyer in this bulletin for contact details. 

 

Mr A Hodgson 

Year 11 Leader 
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Year 11: After School English Revision Sessions 

 

After school revision sessions for English Language and English Literature have begun for year 11 students. 

These will continue until the Easter Holidays. Further revision updates will be sent nearer the time; please look 

out for these in future parent bulletins. 

 

For the revision schedules, please see below. 

 

English Literature: Will run on a Monday from 3.30 to 4.15pm in EN10, with Ms Beck. 

 

Date Topic 

4 March Kamikaze 

11 March Storm on the Island 

18 March Exposure 

25 March The Prelude 

 

Each of the above sessions will be repeated the next day (Tuesday) during lunch time, 12.30 to 1.00pm, and will 

again be hosted by Ms Beck in EN10. Students should collect a pass from Ms Beck to attend a lunchtime 

session. 

 

English Language: Will run on a Wednesday from 3.30 to 4.15pm. Students should speak to their English 

teacher about the sessions they should attend. 

 

The focus of each session will be on tackling Question 4 of the Paper 1 and Paper 2 English Language exams. 

 

Date Grades 7 - 9 Grades 5 - 6 Grades 4 - 5  Grades 3 - 4 

6 March EN10 EN11 EN15 EN111 

13 March EN10 EN11 EN15 EN111 

20 March EN10 EN11 EN15 EN111 

27 March EN10 EN11 EN15 EN111 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me on cbeck@lordlawson.academy and I will be happy to 

help. 

 

Ms C Beck 

Subject Leader – English 
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Year 11: After School Maths Revision Sessions 

 

Your child has completed a mini review in their maths lesson, which has been used to identify which topics 

they need to complete further work on to embed their knowledge.  To support our students in this, we are 

continuing to host a number of revision sessions which have been listed for you below. 

 

Monday 4 March:    Higher, Topic 8 (Volume of cones/pyramids) in Ma28 

 

Tuesday 5 March:    Foundation A, Topic 8 (Relative frequency) in Ma22 

    Foundation B, Topic 8 (2D shapes) in Ma26 

 

Students know which sessions are relevant to them and should attend those. 

 

We will be running a further series of sessions, details of which will be provided in future parent bulletins. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me on djackson@lordlawson.academy and I will be happy 

to help. 

 

Mrs D Jackson 

Subject Leader – Mathematics 
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Upcoming School Events for the Spring Term 

 

At the beginning of every term, we will publish a list of upcoming school events in this bulletin. Some 

events, such as Parents’ Evenings, will also be communicated separately via email or ClassCharts. Please 

ensure you look out for these. 

 

For your advance notice, the events for the Spring Term are listed below: 

 

Date     Event 

 

Wednesday 28 February Berlin Trip. 

to Saturday 2 March: 

 

Monday 4 to Friday 8 March: National Careers Week – all year groups. 

 

Thursday 7 March: Year 8 Parents’ Evening, 3.45 – 6.45pm. Appointments will be online. 

World Book Day. 

 

Thursday 21 March: Year 5 Open Evening, 4.30 – 6.30pm., for students who will be joining 

secondary school in September 2025. 

 

Thursday 28 March: Last day of school for staff and students – Easter holidays begin Friday 

29 March (Good Friday). School reopens for all students on Monday 15 

April. 

 

Tuesday 2 to Saturday 6 Lloret de Mar Sports Trip. 

April: 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


